SARPY COUNTY VISITORS COMMITTEE
SEPTEMBER 15, 2016
MINUTES OF MEETING
A meeting of the Sarpy County Visitors Committee was convened in an open and public session in the Sarpy County Administrative Conference room on September 15, 2016.  
Notice pf the meeting was given in advance thereto by publication in the Suburban Newspapers on September 7, 2016; proof of publication is on file at the County Tourism office.  Notice of the meeting was simultaneously given to all members of the Sarpy County Visitors Committee.  All proceedings were taken while the convened meeting was open to the public.
PRESENT:  Margaret White, Steve Hilton, Dave Compton, Kyle Fisher, Bob Hills, Jr., and Linda Revis.
ABSENT:  Michelle Alexander,  Jan Vala
Chair, Kyle Fisher call the meeting to order.  Minutes of the August meeting were approved on a motion by White, seconded by Compton.  Motion carried.  The June minutes, which had not previously been formally approved, was approved on a motion by Hilton, seconded by Hill.  Motion carried.
The financials were reviewed and discussed.  Motion to approve as printed was made by White, seconded by Compton, Motion carried.
Director’s Report:  Linda reported she has taken out in ad in the 2017 State Travel Guide, and has reserved the back cover for the I-80 Traveler.  She met with Gil and Alicia (Omaha Magazine) to discuss preliminaries on our 2017 Sarpy County Visitors Guide. 
Linda reported there was 110 at the Right Start at Offutt Air Force Base this month.
She met with the Council Bluffs CVB Director and the Omaha CVB Director to discuss the possibility of a joint event for National Tourism Week in May 2017.  
She also participated in a phone conference concerning the 2017 State Baseball Tournament.
Office staff will be assisting with the Nebraska Health Care Convention Sept. 19-22.
Linda and staff will be attending the 2016 Nebraska Travel Conference in Gering, NE Oct. 18-20 as we will be hosting it in 2017.		
Linda reported that Alex assisted with the Bellevue Labor Day Volleyball Tournament and is working with the Dog Trials being held in Sarpy County.
Linda reported the County has begun to look at our office space lease, as it expires in November 2017.  
There was no other business discussed.
The October meeting is being moved to Oct. 25th because of the State Travel Conference.
Meeting adjourned.
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